

This material is part of a collection that documents the harassment, discrimination, and retaliation 
perpetrated against Alaska's women research scientists by their supervisor, with full knowledge 
(and arguably, "tacit approval") of their federal employer, the USDA Agricultural Research Service (ARS)





This USDA statement is not true. A copy of my September 20th letter to EEOC's Judge Gaffin was also sent to the USDA (Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W. Washington D.C. 20250). 











The USDA has knowingly engaged in deception by reproducing only a small part of the evidence concerning my email interactions with Ms. Kim Parks. 














The unabridged timeline is available at
http://JusticeSleeps.com/Chapter5/04_ToUSDA_Exhibits.pdf


Contrary to the USDA's (fanciful) account, Kim Parks did not provide me with tax documents of any kind. 
In fact, she stopped answering my emails almost immediately and never followed through with my requests.























The USDA ARS was made aware (repeatedly, beginning in February 2011) that tax documentation had not been provided to account for my EEOC-mediated settlement income. Kim Parks and other ARS personnel never provided any tax documents and almost immediately stopped responding to my emails. For all practical purposes, the ARS "refused" to report the payment.













The USDA's protestations are simply not credible. 










The Agency could have reasonably predicted that it was required to follow U.S. tax laws, which listed the reporting deadline as January 31st, 2011.







